
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
September 18, 2023 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday September 18, 2023. Responding to roll call were Heather Sherman, 
Mike Supan Jr., Stephen Ebener, Robert Steele, Todd Anderson, Mark Zimmer 
and Dave Wiesbrock. Jessica Bonnell and Tom Goskusky were absent. The 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 

GUESTS  
Mary Kay Keutzer 

• A Halloween parade will be on October 22nd at 12:30 p.m. The Dancing 
Witches will perform at 1:30 p.m. 

 
Lowell Beenegna  

• Informed the board of a library grant available. 
 
Amber Heider 

• Thanked the board for their support and donation towards the Bob Folty 
5K. Attendance was excellent with 139 runners participating.  
 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
• The minutes of August’s meeting were presented and approved. A motion 

was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark Zimmer. 
• Water bills are done. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by Mark 
Zimmer and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 

 
Police Report – Rollie Copeland 

• Seven traffic stops were made this month. Four written and three verbal 
citations were given. 

• Three child abuse and two child pornography investigations were turned 
over to the States Attorney’s office.  

• Eight ordinance violations were issued, most have complied. 
 
 



Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 
• Two rear tires were replaced on the mower. 
• Water tower is back on after painting was completed. 
• Well #3 needs a blower replaced. 

• Bob Goskusky would like to purchase the village’s trench boxes. Hopefully 
something can be worked out after further discussion.  
 

Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  
• Discussed Safe Routes to School grant. Jack will work with NCICG to get a 

plan and paperwork done to apply for the grant. 
• The park project should begin this week. 

 

Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 
• N/A 

 
Trustees Comments & Complaints 

• A lengthy discussion about ordinance violations and how they should be 
handled. 

 
A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Todd Anderson to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:30 P.M. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
  
Heather Sherman  
Village Clerk 

 


